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INT. LIVING ROOM - NIGHT

MAX and DIANE sit on the couch laughing.

MAX
I don’t believe you.

DIANE
It’s true. I spent a semester in 
Hong Kong when I was a freshman.

MAX
But you don’t still speak Mandarin 
still, do you?

DIANE
Oh god no. I barely knew it when I 
lived there.

Both laugh.

MAX
You know what? I think we’re good 
here. (Shouts off-screen) I’ll take 
this one.

Max points to Diane while a SALESMAN steps into frame.

SALESMAN
Excellent choice if I do say so 
myself, sir.

DIANE
Wait what?

SALESMAN
Are you sure you wouldn’t like to 
see any of our other stock. We just 
had a red head come in the other 
day. Fresh off of a break up with a 
drug dealer.

MAX
How’s the personality? Is she 
funny?

SALESMAN
Not too clever but she does quote a 
lot of other funny people.

MAX
I do like redheads. No, Diane here 
will do fine.



SALESMAN
Excellent, sir. Let’s just take a 
look at her to make sure we agree 
on the condition you’re purchasing 
her in.

The salesman opens up her mouth and the two men look at her 
teeth.

MAX
Oh, good breed.

SALESMAN
Yes, this one is an especially well 
rounded model. Would you like to 
see pictures of her mother or 
sisters to get an idea of what 
she’ll look like in a few years.

MAX
You know, I’m not really looking to 
own just now.

SALESMAN
Understood, sir. I’ll bring out the 
leasing papers. Will there be 
possibility of cohabitation?

MAX
You know, I’m open to it but not 
for a while.

SALESMAN
Very well.

Salesman exits. Diane is floored.

MAX
So you said you like to paint?

The salesman comes back in.

SALESMAN
Here is all the necessary 
paperwork, sir. Please sign here, 
here, here and here.

Max starts signing the papers.

DIANE
Wait a god damned minute!

A Saleswoman steps into the frame.
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SALESWOMAN
Is there something the matter, 
miss?

DIANE
That’s an understatement. These two 
are acting like it’s a done deal.

MAX
I wasn’t. I swear.

DIANE
Oh really? Don’t I get a say in any 
of this?

MAX
Of course you do, I just got 
excited. I really like you and 
you’re not like a lot of the other 
girls I test drove.

DIANE
Ma’am, tell me about this model 
please.

SALESWOMAN
Certainly. He’s moderately reliable 
and what he doesn’t have in 
sidewalk appeal he’ll make up in 
additional features.

DIANE
Like what?

MAX
Oh come on.

SALESWOMAN
He knows how to make 15 different 
kinds of breakfast dishes, has very 
few previous owners but at times 
has been known to run on mostly 
ethanol.

DIANE
What did he look like in college?

Saleswoman holds up a picture for her.

DIANE (CONT’D)
I suppose he’ll do. I’ll take him.
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SALESWOMAN
Wonderful! And of course if you 
change your mind you can always 
stop returning his text messages 
and expect to him to get the 
picture.

SALESMAN
Well that goes without saying.

Both sign the papers, the sales people shake hands and exit, 
leaving Diane and Max alone on the couch.

DIANE
So I painted those over there.

MAX
Really? Water colors? It looks 
really nice.

DIANE
Thank you. 
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